

Rob Oquist - Commissioner Dist. 1 John Hostetler - Commissioner Dist. 2 Jim Baldwin - Commissioner Dist. 3 **Nathan Shultz** - County Attorney Amy White-Tanabe - County Administrator

Office of the Commissioners

October 25, 2022

Dear Otero County Employee,

On October 24, 2022, the Board of Commissioners of the County of Otero voted in an open meeting after public notice to decline participation in FAMLI. The County of Otero has officially submitted the required written notice.

In accordance with Section 8-13.514 C.R.S., you have the right to opt into the FAMLI health program by April 22, 2023 (180 calendar days from the day of the vote), should you choose to elect and pay for this coverage. For additional information about FAMLI, please feel free to contact the Division at CDLE_FAMLI_info@state.co.us or by visiting famli.colorado.gov.

Additionally, to help you make an informed decision, please feel free to contact Lori Burkhalter at 719-383-3000 or lburkhalter@oterogov.org to discuss the FAMLI plan compared to the current private plan offered by the County.

You are not required to take any action. You will continue to be enrolled in the free vacation and sick leave program.

Sincerely,

Jim Baldwin, Chairman

Otero County Commissioner